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BUSINESS MEETING               
June 14, 2024

Ambeer Allen welcomed everyone and called meeting to order at 6:30 pm
PRESIDENT’S REMARKS  -(Amber Allen) requested that everyone to please sign in. Sign in sheets available at each 
entrance.

SECRETARY’S REPORT – (Debbie Burnham) Everyone was asked if they had an opportunity to read the minutes in 
the last newsletter and if no questions could we get a motion to accept.  Sherry Laughlin made a motion to accept –
Janice McSherry 2nd - all approved

TREASURER’S REPORT – (Gerald Scarlett) Shared the balances of the General Account and the Special Account. 
Explaining the error that was in previous statement and the correction.  Janice McSherry had concerns about how 
the Special Fund account was being used and asked if we could have an additional report on what was being used 
for events and if we could separate the reimbursements on spreadsheets.  Amber answered that she would have 
Scott Loy(treasurer) to do a separate listing of those funds from the Special Event Account to have a clearer picture 
for members.  Amber Allen noted some money has been spent on Valentine Party and Reverse Raffle for 2025
Motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report was made by Kim Dawson and 2nd by Kim Sellars.  All approved.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ REPORT –
Buddy Richardson- reviewed the board’s recommendations to take $697 and deposit it into the general fund. 
Reason was due to membership is down and still looking at $3500 for Dj’s to finish up 2024.  Buddy then asked for a 
motion.   Janice McSherry spoke up about the expenses that we are looking at to finish out this year and that this is 
no other fund raisers to help offset what is needed.  Her main question concerning this event which was first 
presented to the membership was to be a fundraiser for the club so when did it become a charity event?  Amber 
responded that it was to be a fundraiser with 10% to go to the club.  Gerald also commented on how the funds was 
to be dispensed and was in favor of the club receiving a portion from the Reverse Raffle.  Janice gave other 
examples of cost for Hall of Fame and past Presidents being able to come to the Luau and Christmas party that the 
club is responsible for paying for.  Janice then made the suggestion that 50% be given to the club’s General Fund 
and 50% to a single charity, that was her motion.   Gerald Scarlett 2nd the motion.   Lucy Duvall ask for clarification 
on the wording on flyers if it is to be a fundraiser or charity event.  Kim Dawson added to the conversation that she 
had asked the same question and it was determined that the Reverse Raffle was a fundraiser.  Gerald said going 
forward it will need specific wording so there will be no questions on how the funds will be allocated.  Kim Sellars 
suggested that the committee make the decision on future charities ahead of time so membership is clear on what 
is being recommended.  Amber called for a vote with 50% to the club and a single charity which was voted on and 
passed.  Each member was given a ballot and The Denise Marie Flaherty Memorial (DMF) will receive from BSC a 
check for $4348.00

Old Business
Luau – June 22nd  - The Burlington Shrine Club.   $45 a person includes chicken or steak dinner and open bar.
Chigger Woods will be the DJ Kim Dawson gave update – meeting June 20th to put baskets together 6 pm at R & R.  
tickets being sold for the liquor basket.  Tickets sold to date 120  All volunteers are welcome.

Junior Shaggers Event – this event will be held at Thataways in Burlington on August 3rd– with the City of 
Burlington co-sponsoring this event.  This will bring kids ages  - walking to 21 – together to learn the shag steps.  
3pm – 7 pm  Hoping to have 50 young adults to participate – please spread the word.
6

Special Olympics Golf Tournament – October 11th -Indian Valley Golf Course.   Cayce Lineberry is the Chairperson 
– Looking for sponsors now.  Still looking for Sponsors would like to have 125.  Details on t-shirt and food for 
participants.

Fun Monday Tickets – will be for sale after the Luau.

New Business
Red White and Blue Night – Friday, July 5th.  Come dressed in your favorite Red White and Blue outfit.

Membership Appreciation Party – October 5th at Parr and Davis Warehouse.  Buddy talked about doing Boston 
Butts with all the fixings.  Our own cooking crew will be doing the hard work.  Will have a DJ and a special wine 
tasting and other activities.

Janice McSherry asked to speak about the Special Fund Event Account,  Account was set up to cover the Valentine 
Dance to maintain a balance of 10,000. And why was this account being used to fund other events.  Amber said 
additional research would be needed before her questions could be answered, but a reminder to everyone that for 
several years we did not do this event

Next meeting is Friday, July 19th at 6:30 pm 
The meeting was adjourned by Amber at 7:09pm. 



SUNSHINE NEWS

Lucy DuVall 336-580-8838
Sunshine Chair lpduvall@aol.com

7/1LindleyCharles
7/1RichardsonRobin
7/4YoungKarla
7/8MeltonBarbara
7/9AllenCindy
7/9HancockMarty
7/15RussSharon
7/16ReddCindy
7/16TerryJondeen
7/18HambyDarnell
7/18McCubbinsJimmy
7/18NogerMartin
7/19KeatonDoug
7/19McSherryJanice
7/21LankfordKurt
7/22LloydBrent
7/22MillerKathleen
7/23DawsonButch
7/23HarvellAmy
7/23HarvellHoward
7/26JollyFloyd
7/26PenningtonTracy
7/27BookerKristi
7/29LaughlinSherry

Be careful while traveling during the 
Holiday and keep your pets safe.

Happy Independence Day!

Good News:
Butch Dawson has completed 
cataract surgery in both eyes.

Karla Young’s family in Texas have all recovered from 
their illnesses and are doing well.

Prayer Needs:
Buddy and Robin Richardson’s newborn grandson will 
be having heart surgery on Monday July 1. Please pray 
for him and complete healing

“These things I have spoken to you, that My joy may 
remain in you, and that your joy may be full” John 15:11 
NKJV



We would like to extend our heartfelt thanks to 
everyone who attended the 2024 Burlington 

Shag Club Luau!  There were 142 tickets 
allocated and we appreciate everyone who 
joined us.   It appeared that everyone had a 

fantastic time.  An event like this cannot happen 
without the commitment from Burlington Shag 
Club members!  We are deeply grateful for all 

the incredible volunteers who made this event a 
success - your efforts were invaluable.  Special 

thanks to all who purchased tickets, donated 
items for the Chinese auction and the hospitality 

basket and additionally donated your time to 
help with the incredible decorations in 

transforming the space into our tropical       
paradise.  A special thank you to 
the Burlington Shrine Club for the 
service of a delicious dinner and 

great drinks. We would also like to 
thank Remember When Photo 

Booth, and DJ Chigger Woods for 
adding fun and excitement to the 
night.  Thank you once again for 
supporting the Burlington Shag 

Club!

With gratitude, Kim Dawson and Andrea Loy
Luau Committee Chairman









The Charitable Foundation (aka Charitable Trust) The Charitable Trust is a 501c3 
organization that receives its funding from proceeds of the Fun Monday event held each 
year at Fall SOS. What ever is left over from the cost of putting on Fun Monday goes into 
the Charitable account of the Charitable Trust. 

The Shag Clubs of ACSC are main sources of selling the Fun Monday tickets at $10 per 
ticket. There is a drawing during Fun Monday with the 2024 grand prize being $5,000. 
Second place receives $1,000, third place $500, and fourth and fifth place $250. Other 
tickets can be purchased on the streets during the event. There have been some clubs 
that do not or will not sell these tickets. There are a number of great ways for our ACSC 
clubs to be successful with this important project! The Charitable Trust for this most 
current meeting held during Spring SOS voted to give $12,000 in $2,000 amounts to 6 
great organizations. These are the Hall of Fame Foundation, SOS Care, Special 
Olympics, Junior Shag Association, Horry County Rescue, and the Tunnels To Towers 
organization. It is of great significance that following the deaths of 4 police officers in 
Charlotte, that Tunnels To Towers announced that they would be paying off the mortgages 
of the surviving families of these slain officers. We hope to make more donations, with 
some of them being via the application process that we are going to do a better job of 
making available through the SOS website.

Updates to the website will be coming soon! It is important to understand that not only do 
these Fun Monday tickets provide fantastic entertainment on the first Monday of Fall 
Migration, but also the chance to win a sizable monetary prize, and to help contribute a 
sizable donation to worthy charities on local and national levels. Many of our Shag Clubs 
are wonderful about donations to charities, and this is another way for them to meet their 
goals. We need the kindness of all the ACSC Shag Clubs to support this effort. Once the 
Fun Monday costs are paid, the substantial remaining balance will be used for the 
charities. Shag Clubs, individuals, and corporate entities can sponsor Fun Monday at 
specific levels of donations, which can be a tax deduction for those entities. The levels are 
$250, $500, $750, $1,000, and more if interested. This information can be found at 
Shagdance.com under the Fun Monday link with all the details. The Board of the 
Charitable Trust will be making a document to assist you in successful ways to sell Fun 
Monday tickets. The ideas will come from the most successful clubs who sell Fun Monday 
tickets. We will choose ideas from both big and small clubs. We look forward to assisting 
your efforts in any way that we can!         John Carpenter- Charitable Trust Board Member





BSC Business Meetings and Friday Shag Nights are held at Rack & Rolls, 1243 Plaza Dr. Burlington, NC

Burlington Shag Club

Burlington Shag Club
P. O. Box 1174
Burlington, NC 27216-1174

Rob LassiterDJ:Shag night from 7:00 - 10:00 pmJuly 5:

John WillifordDJ:Shag night from 7:00 - 10:00 pmJuly 12:

Kitty EarlesDJ:Business Meeting Night & from 7:00 - 10:00 PMJuly 19:

L J McDadeDJ:Shag night from 7:00 - 10:00 pmJuly 26:

Rockin' Ron RussDJ:Shag night from 7:00 - 10:00 pmAug 2:

Rob LassiterDJ:
Summer Send-Off - Junior Shaggers at 
Thataways. CLICK HERE for the FLYER and more 
information

Aug 3:

This Photo


